
  

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL 9352 

St. Paul the Apostle, Alliston 

  St. Paul the Apostle, Alliston; Council #9352; District 99 

Established June 16, 1986;   

190 King Street South Alliston, Ontario,  L9R 1V9 

Officers’ Planning Meetings 1st Thursday of every month  

 General Meetings  2nd Thursday of every month  

Website :  www.knightsofcolmbusalliston.ca 

Online Rosary every Friday at 8:00 pm see Gonzalo De 

Romana’s weekly EMAIL and please join us 
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            E X E C U T I V E   2023—2024 

 

CHAPLAIN                                             Rev Father Norberto EYULE 

GRAND KNIGHT                           Richard De FARIA 

PAST GRAND KNIGHT                   Andrew KOKELJ 

DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT              Randy Van VUGHT 

CHANCELLOR                              William LYNCH  

RECORDING SECRETARY               John BLACKLAWS  

FINANCIAL SECRETARY                 George BOGAART 

TREASURER                                James ARDITO 

ADVOCATE                                   Dick MAGUIRE 

WARDEN                                             Brian SKELTON 

 LECTURER                                  Bruce McCALLUM 

TRUSTEE FOR 1 YEAR                   Edwards ROONEY      

TRUSTEE FOR 2 YEARS                        Neil ARSENAULT      

TRUSTEE FOR 3 YEARS                 Domenic GERONIMO     

INSIDE GUARD                             Patrick KROEPLIN 

OUTSIDE GUARD                          Samuel PIPITONE 

INSURANCE AGENT                      Andrei  DIAS  

           Phone:  289-724-3879 

          Email:  andrei.dias@kofc.org 

          

 

 

 

 

 



Reverend Father Norberto A. EYULE 

 St. Paul’s Parish Alliston, Ontario  705-435-6325 

             Brothers in Christ        

This year marks the 758th celebration of the Feast of Corpus Christi (Latin for “Body of Christ”) – also 
known as the Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ. Since this is our parish feast day, 
which we’ll celebrate next Sunday, it’s helpful to know the history of this special day. The origin of 
Corpus Christi began with a Eucharistic miracle, which is a moment of divine intervention aimed at 
confirming the faith in the Real Presence of the Body and Blood of Jesus in the Eucharist. While there 
are many websites and resources documenting Eucharistic miracles throughout history, one of the best 
is the compilation by Blessed Carlos Acutis: miracolieucaristici.org. Here is the description of the event 
in 1263: 

In 1263 a German priest, Peter of Prague, stopped at Bolsena [Italy] while on a pilgrimage to Rome. 
He... [was] a pious priest, but one who found it difficult to believe that Christ was actually present in 
the consecrated Host. While celebrating Holy Mass above the tomb of St. Christina (located in the 
church named for this martyr), he had barely spoken the words of Consecration when blood started 
to seep from the consecrated Host and trickle over his hands onto the altar and the corporal. The 
priest was immediately confused. At first, he attempted to hide the blood, but then he interrupted the 
Mass and asked to be taken to the neighboring city of Orvieto, where Pope Urban IV resided. The 
Pope listened to the priest's account and absolved him. He then sent emissaries for an immediate in-
vestigation. When all the facts were ascertained, he ordered the Bishop of the diocese to bring the 
Host and the linen cloth bearing the stains of blood to Orvieto. With archbishops, cardinals and oth-
er Church dig- nitaries in attendance, the Pope met the procession and, amid great pomp, had the 
relics placed in the cathedral. The linen corporal bearing the spots of blood is still reverently en-
shrined and exhibited in the Cathedral of Orvieto. It is said that Pope Urban IV was prompted by 
this miracle to commission St. Thomas Aquinas to compose the Proper for a Mass and an Office 
honoring the Holy Eucharist as the Body of Christ. One year after the miracle, in August instituted 

the feast of Corpus Christi. 

This was when St. Thomas Aquinas wrote the hymn containing the verses of Tantum Ergo, which we 
still sing today during Eucharistic exposition! The papal bull, Transiturus, ordered Corpus Christi be 
celebrated annually on the Thursday after Trinity Sunday throughout the Latin Church. Why Thursday? 
Perhaps as a reminder that Jesus celebrated the Last Supper on the Thursday before His passion. In 
modern times, this feast is commonly transferred to the following Sunday to accommodate the faithful. 

Fr. Norberto A. Eyule 

Pastor 

Chaplain, Knights of Columbus 
 



MICHAEL  LEWIS 

Deacon 

St. paul’S pariSh 

Dear Brother Knights 

 

I want to take this opportunity to say how impressed I have been with the Knights of 
this council. 

I see men assisting at Mass, serving at Muffin Sundays, leading the Rosary, assisting 
at the Stations of the Cross, hosting and helping out at events. Your presence is no-
ticed and is powerful. 

I have been reflecting a lot recently on the ministry of presence.  

I never realized, until recently how powerful and profound it is. Your presence and 
your witness of showing up and lending a hand wherever and whenever you can 
makes a difference. It makes a huge difference being visible as parishioners come in 
to Mass. Your presence brings comfort and peace to many. 

I encourage you to take the time and reflect on how powerful your presence is not 
only in your home and with your loved ones, but with your friends and acquaintanc-
es but also with this beautiful parish community. 

You make a difference. Your smile makes a difference. Your contribution makes a 
difference.  

Your presence makes a difference. 

 

Vivat 

 

Michael Lewis 

 

Deacon 

 

 



Richard De FARIA    
Grand Knight 

Council 9352  

 BROTHERS 

Brothers first of all a big thanks to all our Members who took part this year in events and activities, 
especially those that support the Parish. Also Knights who formed the Executive and participated in 
our Planning meetings. I believe we accomplished quite a lot considering the size of our Council. Mov-
ing forward I also want to thank those members who are standing as nominees for our Executive elec-
tions.  

My second point is the well known concept that our time here is short, and there is always more to 
do. I found the Columbian Magazine article this month on the Knights helicopter pilots quite interest-
ing. During the turmoil in Haiti, with the gangs fighting throughout the country, many people got 
trapped when the airport was shut down. Messages got through to US Congressmen about Ameri-
cans to be evacuated. Requests went out and the first 12 pilots to be asked to fly there for rescue mis-
sions declined. Then a couple retired Knight pilots volunteered and ended up flying three helicopter 
rescue missions. These were risky and dangerous flights, but these Knights stepped up and succeed-
ed. They asked themselves if not me, then who would do the work?  

In Alliston, we do not ask for volunteers to do life threatening work! However, like in Haiti, some-
times there is an urgency and a timeline associated with a need. If not you, then who? To continue to 
spread the opportunities and the rewards gained from the work, we would like everyone to be active 
in their area of choice. Tonight you will hear of more new opportunities, brought forth to this 
Council by NEW members.  

We are close to achieving Star Council status, but we need attendance at the financial webinar ses-
sions as per previous emails.  

During the summer we have the Potato Festival and the Parish Picnic as minimum events, possibly 
more. We need help, and being part of them you will enjoy the fraternity of the occasion!!  

Keep in your prayers, our members experiencing illness, and those who have passed away.  

 
 
Richard De F ARIA 
Grand Knight   
 



Randy VAN VUGHT 

Deputy Grand Knight 

905-801-5101  

29audiovisual@gmail.com 

 

 

Worthy Brothers 

I write this as I gather with my brothers to honour our Worthy Past Grand Knight   Aurele 
Lemire, and it gives me pause as I think of the life of service this man gave to his Council 
and his Parish. 

In the 19 years I've been part of this parish, Aurele has been a fixture.  At Knight's meetings 
and as an usher, he served tirelessly. 

When he stood to speak and contribute at council meetings, Aurele always spoke with con-
viction and compassion.  He wanted to make sure that we did things properly as a coun-
cil.  He was resourceful, creative and dedicated.  He was a wealth of knowledge.  

When our council was in trouble about five years ago, Aurele stepped up to serve again as 
Grand Knight to keep his beloved council going.  His tireless dedication to his brother 
Knights in these last few years was only second to his loving service to his wife Linda.  He 
stayed by her side and sought care for her at Matthew's house and then beyond the home 
when it just wasn't possible for him to give her the care she needed any longer.  How fitting 
that he was able to spend his last few days there.  

What a fine example of service for our council.  Eternal rest grant unto him, O 

Lord.  And may perpetual light shine upon him. 

Vivat Jesu 

 

Randy Van VUGHT 

Deputy Grand Knight 

 

mailto:29audiovisual@gmail.com


 

Patrick HAYES 

Squires 

on behalf of Brother 

 David Binns 

Greetings Brothers 

In our last newsletter an update was provided on the struggles that have faced local 
Squires Circle since returning from the COVID lockdowns. In order to rekindle the 
Circle, new ideas and support were sought from the Council membership and thank 
you to those who supplied new their feedback.  
 
Some brothers did suggest that the Council should strongly consider withdrawing its 
support of the Circle. It was expressed that by doing so, resources could be redirected 
to non youth activities and reduce the liability that exists in having youth sponsored 
activities. To hear and or read this was discouraging when you consider the effort and 
time that has been spent to develop the successful group we had and potentially still 
do have.  
 
Last night (June 12th) some of the Squires met with Brothers Patrick Hayes and Jose 
Buruca to discuss whether the Circle should continue. There was strong support for 
keeping the Circle going led by Nathan Tan who has pledge full support as he finishes 
his last two years and has expressed an interest in serving as Chief Squire and Past 
Chief Squire. He sees his role as that of a mentor to the younger members in prepar-
ing them to manage the Circle in the years to come.  
 
Below is a list of events/activities that the Squires are considering in the future when 
they return from summer break.  
 

• Barrie Colts OHL Hockey Night  
 

• Sports Night BBQ Membership Drive 
 

• Memorial Mass for deceased Squires and Knights 
 

• Rosary and Rose Sale in support of Prolife Charities 
 

• Joint fundraising events parish breakfast IE Breakfast with Santa 
 

• Parish Movie Night featuring KofC movie on St. Mother Teresa of Calcutta  
 

• Food Drives at Thanksgiving & over the Christmas Season for the Alliston Food Bank 

      ………….cont”d 
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Simply put Evangelization through our Actions as Catholic Role Models. 
 
A motion will be tabled shortly as part of the update on the Squires Convention that took 
place this past weekend in Burlington, ON. This motion will ask for the Council’s con-
tinued support of the Circle for the 2024-2025 Fraternal Year and onwards.  Supporting 
the Squires is not an individual activity for one or two knights but is for the whole coun-
cil to be involved in at some point and time during the year. This involvement could in-
clude attending a fundraising event, joining in on a function being offered, offering a 
hand at a meeting or event, and joining in praying the rosary or attending Mass when the 
Circle attends as a group.   
 

Esto Dignus-Be Worthy 

 
Vivat Jesus 

Patrick HAYES 

 

on behalf of Brother 

 David Binns 

Chief Counsellor 



70th Annual Ontario State 

Squires Convention 

 

Worthy Brothers, 
 

For the past 70 years Squires have gathered from across the province to celebrate their brotherhood, 
friendship and successes of the past year. This year was no different except that the Circle from our par-
ish did not attend. I have spoken with Brother David Binns who has asked if Brother Jose and I will 
step in to replace him as he is finding he no longer has the energy to continue at this time.  
 

Upon the urging of the State Squires Director and David I did attend the convention this past weekend 
as an observer. I was amazed by the welcome of the other councillors and youth Friday evening during 
the registration and supper that took place. Many asking for David and others for members of the Circle 
both current and past. When these boys were asked for, it was by name and with a genuine interest 
which just goes to show what effect these men and young men have had on the group.  
 

To attend the Opening Ceremony Friday and hear everyone praying the Peace Prayer of Saint Francis 
and singing the National Anthem in both officinal languages was inspiring. One might even think they 
were at the 7th Game of the Finals for the Stanley Cup and two Canadian Teams were playing. A brief 
business meeting was held where the various State Committees gave their annual report and the State 
Father Prior Fr. Michel Quenneville conclude the ceremony with a spiritual reflection on the true pres-
ence of Christ in the Eucharist.  
 

With the Opening Ceremony finished it was TIME TO PARTY!! AND PARTY THE SQUIRES DID 
with a variety of video and board games and chowing down on a variety of chips, popcorn, fruit, cook-
ies, and home baking in the hospitality suites. An excellent time for myself to meet with other council-
lors and state officers for suggestions in rebuilding the Circle and GROWING. 
 

Saturday morning came early at 7:25 am for morning prayer and rosary in memory of Ken McLean a 
brother knight, councillor and supporter of Squires for over 30 years who passed away last month. I ex-
pected to see a small group but was again greeted by all the delegates, state executive, family members 
attending and any observers. Well over 125 people praying together. 
 

The rest of the day was spent in business meetings and training sessions on membership drives, con-
ducting successful events, and on the 3 pillars that Squires were founded on. Mass was offered by the 
State Father Prior complete with a Fourth Degree Honour Guard. The evening highlite I would say was 
watching 7 Squires age out and become members of the Knights of Columbus(even if one of them did 
butt in front of me at Dinner).  
 

Sunday was pretty quite with only the election of a new squire executive was held and discussion on the 
2025 Joint Convention of the Ontario State Knights of Columbus and Ontario State Squires Circle in 
Ottawa. At this event Squires will be celebrating their 100th Anniversary of founding and the 125th Anni-
versary of Knights in Ontario.  
 

The Alliston Circle has been assigned to a new regional district of Toronto West and the director, coun-
cillors and Squires have offered their complete support to assisting the Circle to rebuild. Secondly, it 
has been offered to the Circle to expand its physical boundaries to include. Barrie, Angus, Beeton, and 
Tottenham. This would allow a larger group of schools and parishes to access for potential members. Of 
course, each of the Knights Council in the area would need to agree.  
 

. Continued…………………………... 



+ 
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As mentioned in the Squires report there seems to be a foundation to rebuild on and there-
fore under new business, I wish to put forward a motion that the St Paul the Apostle Knights 
of Columbus Council 9352 continue their support to the St. Paul the Apostle Columbian 
Squires Circle 4328 during the 2024-2025 Fraternal Year and onwards.  



 

 

Brothers,  

This month is Father’s Day. Every year at this time, I think of my father and all the father figures 
I’ve  had in my life – spiritual fathers like the great priests who have helped shape me into who I am. 
My  membership in the Knights of Columbus has given me incredible examples of men who have  dedi-
cated their lives to the service of others and in their example, made me a better man.  

Being a Knight truly is to live a life of service. To give of one’s self.  

When I think about the many ways our Order contributes to our parishes and to our communities,  I’m 
reminded of what St. Paul tells us about giving: “Each must do as already determined, without  sadness 
or compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver” (2 Cor 9:7).  

“A cheerful giver” — that perfectly describes what it means to be a Knight.  

As a Knights of Columbus field agent, I see in my daily life how Knights give of themselves with 
joy.  When a brother Knight chooses to protect his family through Knights of Columbus insurance, 
he  does so out of love. He wants to make sure his loved ones are taken care of when he’s gone.  

And I remind him that he’s not only protecting his family. He’s furthering the charitable mission of  our 
Order.  

That’s what sets Knights of Columbus apart. Members who’ve purchased a Knights of Columbus  in-
surance product or invested with Knights of Columbus Asset Advisors are doing business with an  or-
ganization that aligns with their Catholic faith.  

Through the business activities and the contributions of state and local councils, Knights of  Columbus 
was able to donate more than $185 million to charity last year alone. That doesn’t even  include the 
nearly $21 million distributed through Knights of Columbus Charitable Fund via grants  by donor cli-
ents.1 To be a Knight is to be part of a culture of giving – and in terms of business, it’s a  culture that 
turns insurance premiums into charitable impact.   

Whether it’s supporting new mothers in need, delivering Coats for Kids, bringing relief after natu-
ral  disasters, or supporting seminarians, the number of people who depend on our help is count-
less.  And the extent of our reach would not be possible without our insurance program.  

As the Fraternal Year comes to a close, I want to congratulate you all for the many successes  you’ve 
achieved as a council. When we come together under our principles of charity, unity and  fraternity, 
we truly make a great impact.  

Thank you, and I wish all of the fathers here many blessings this Father’s Day 

 Vivat Jesus!  

 

Andrei DIAS  



RICHARD maguire 

 

Free Throw awards were handed out to the following winners by Ron 

FRANK and Richard MAGUIRE: 

Harisan NAGULESWARAN—1st Place in the 16 year olds 

 

 

 

 

 

Ayomiposi IBIDAPO—2nd Place in the 13 year olds 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Michael MURAD—2nd Place in the 15 year olds 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Richard Maguire 

 



.Brother Michael CROWLEY 

You are very special to God.  

You belong to God — all of God: Father, Son and Holy Spirit. 

 

The reason why it’s so important to be baptized in the name of the full Holy Trinity, as Je-
sus instructs in this Sunday’s Gospel reading, instead of only through Jesus our Savior as a 
few Protestant sects do, is because God in his fullness — all three Persons of the triune na-
ture of God — wants to have a personal relationship with you, a true friendship. 

 

Are you aware of living in a special love relationship with each Person of the Trinity? Can 
you sit and chat with God as Father, God as Savior, and God as Holy Spirit? When you’re 
feeling hurt, can you sit in the Father’s lap and receive his comfort? When you’re fighting 
temptation, can you feel the strength of Jesus coming to your rescue? When you’re worried 
or confused or struggling to have faith, are you aware of the Spirit’s gentle guidance? 

 

The Father of Jesus is our own, very special Divine Daddy or Abba in the reading from Ro-
mans. Is he a fearsome punishing authority who barely understands you? No, he gladly 
adopted you during your baptism, because he’s a doting daddy who provides for our needs. 

 

The Holy Spirit assures us of this. God’s Spirit embraces us and comforts us and teaches us 
everything we need to know so we can live in the joy of a life that’s full of love. And in 
that love, Jesus sacrificed himself for us so that we can be free from the punishment of sin 
and live holy lives with the help of his Holy Spirit. 

 

God is a trinity of helpers, healers, strengtheners, and faith-builders. He wants you to live 
in the fullness of his divinity! He wants you to benefit from all that he is. 

 

As baptized Christians and as sacramental Catholics who have God’s presence fully availa-
ble in the Eucharist, we lack nothing that really matters! 

Remember Brothers 

A Knight is a leader who stands in the breach. We defend the faith. 
We protect the family. And when a need arises, we rise to meet it – 
with charity, unity and fraternity” 

 
 Vivat Jesu   Brother Michael CROWLEY 



 

P o p e s 

 

Pope St. Celestine I  

The 43rd Pope 

 

Pope St. Celestine I is known for having been the first to deal with a new heresy, 
known to us as Nestorianism. Nestorius was the bishop of Constantinople when he be-
gan preaching the heretical idea that Christ was in fact two distinct persons, not a sin-
gle person with both a divine and human nature. As icing on the cake, Nestorius also 
didn’t like the descriptor Theotokos, or “God-Bearer,” that was often given to the 
Virgin Mary. 
 
Saying (probably), “How about you show Mom some respect,” St. Cyril of Alexandria 
wrote to Celestine I, asking for his blessing to excommunicate Nestorius and condemn 
his teaching. Celestine gave Cyril the green light, which led to Nestorianism being 
condemned at the Council of Ephesus in 431. 
 
In a sense, we can thank Celestine I for St. Patrick’s Day. Just before his death, it was 
Celestine who commissioned Patrick, the great patron of Ireland, to begin evangeliz-
ing there – and in his last official act as pope. 

 

Vivat Jesu 

 

Brother Michael CROWLEY 



 

EDWARD   ROONEY 

Membership 

 

Brother Knights , as we close of the Fraternal Year, I would like to thank everyone who 

have been instrumental in helping achieve our goals for this year. Five (5) new members 

who are already active in the council.  

I would like to thank the Grand Knight for being so diligent in reaching out to new pro-
spects and helping bring new brothers into our council. We have a great council, active and 
supportive  to the parish and Father Norberto.  

So let's keep the momentum going into the new year and I look forward to working with all 
of you in bringing new brothers into this great council.   

Vivat Jesus  

 

Edward ROONEY 

Membership 

rooneye34@gmail.com"  

416-579-0859  

 

mailto:rooneye34@gmail.com


CONGRATULATIONS  TO PATRICK HAYES AND BRIAN SKELTON ON 

ENTERING THE FOURTH DEGREE ON MAY 25TH AT ST. MARY’S 

CHURCH IN BARRIE  TOGETHER BILL LYNCH AND VICE-SUPREME 

KNIGHT ARTHUR PETERS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO TOM COFFIN ON HIS AWARD PRESENTED 

TO HIM BY THE FOUR DEGREE FOR HIS SERVICES WITH THE 

KNIGHTS, AT ST. MARY’S CHURCH IN BARRIE ON MAY 25th, 2024 



CONGRATUALTIONS 

COUNCIL ON WINNING THE BEST NEWSLETTER AWARD

 FOR DISTRICT 99, COUNCIL 9352 FOR 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Presented by Ron Frank accepted by the Editor of the news-

letter William Lynch 

NEW EDXECTIVE FOR 2024-2025 

Grand Knight    Richard De FARIA 

Deputy Grand Knight Christopher SOLIMAN 

Chancellor    William LYNCH  

Recording Secretary  John BLACKLAWS 

Treasurer     Patrick HAYES 

Advocate     To be announced 

Warden     Brian SKELTON 

Trustee 1 year   Mathew CROWLEY 

Trustee 2 years   Neil ARSENEAULT 

Trustee 3 years   Tim LADOUCEUR 

Inside Guard    Neil MORRISON 

Outside Guard   Clayton JOBITY 



E  V  E  N  T  S 

 

June 14, 2024, Simoro Golf Links, 1045 Penetanguishene Rd.  Barrie, ON  Scramble 
format, 11:30 a.m. start (dependent on number of participants)  All Women and Men 
Welcome.  $125/ individual, $475/ foursome, $75 Dinner Only Registration & Payment 
Deadline: May 24, 2024  If interested contact financial.secretary@kofc1626.ca 

On Sunday, July 21st, 2024, between the hours of 2:00 pm and 4:00 pm, Brother Jim  

McDevitt will be hosting a celebration of life of Eleanor McDevitt.  This celebration 
will be held in Father Bennett’s Hall at St. Paul’s.  Please join him in the Celebration 
of Eleanor. 

August 25th Parish Picnic - Knights cooking ( no salads, no desert from KofC) Gonza-
lo chair - large ham use? Menu? Corn? Staffing?  

September 29th Mount Alverno - Franciscans - Outdoor Station of Cross and Picnic - 
John Hogan to present idea.  Have our Council involved 

Fall Meeting of the Toronto North Diocesan Association will be held on Saturday, Oc-
tober 12th, 2024 at Sacred Heart Church, 14485 Jane Street, King City (on Jane Street 
south of Hwy. 9, north of King Road). The meeting begins promptly at 10 a.m.  A pizza 
lunch will be served following the meeting.  All Diocesan meetings are open to all Cler-
gy and all Knights. All Councils and Assemblies receiving this notice should make eve-
ry effort to have at least one officer attend. District Deputies are strongly encouraged 
to attend.  DD Ron Franks 

October 19, 2024 Trivia Night 

Parish 150 Anniversary next year - possible events?  Start thinking of activities 

Possible Car Show and Shine in the St. Paul’s parking lot 

mailto:financial.secretary@kofc1626.ca


CORPUS CHRISTIE PROCESSION 

St, Paul’S PariSh 



                

 

 

 

BIRTHDAYS  &  ANNIVERARIES 

 
MEMBERS  BIRTHDAYS  

 

June 2024—  Father Norberto EYULE; Scott HUMENYK; 

Jim McDEVITT; Randy Van VUGHT; John MAGUIRE; Paul 

HARTMAN; Gonzalo De ROMANA; Edward ROONEY;  Sam 

PIPITONE;  

WIVES  BIRTHDAYS 
 

June 2024—  Janine KURNATH; Ilona BINNS; Evelyn BER-

TRAND;  Gwen PURVIS;  Alicia CROWLEY 

 

WEDDING  ANNIVERSARIES 

 

June 2024— Miklos & Andrea BORSOS;  Michael & Ann 

CROWLEY;  David & Ilona BINNS;  Michael & Lorei-an LEWIS 



In memory of Aurele Lemire  

July 5, 1939 - June 6, 2024  

Charter Member Council 9352 - Past Grand  

Knight  

Aurele Lemire Passed away peacefully with family by his side on Thursday, June 6, 
2024 at Matthews House Hospice.  

Devoted husband of 58 years to Linda Lemire (nee Cain). Loving father of Rachelle 
Bender (Daryl) and Angela Day (Len). Loved Peres by Dr. Jessica Day (Jordan), 
Zachary Day and Shawn Bender. Dear brother of Albert Lemire, Yvette Joyal, Gean-
nine Lemire, Simone Tekauc (Bob) and predeceased by Art Lemire. Hubert Lemire, 
Maria Poierier and Irene French-Walker.  

Aurele was a proud member of the Knights of Columbus and an active member of St. 
Paul the Apostle Church. He was an avid outdoorsman and lifelong “Computer Geek”. 
He will be sadly missed by his many nieces, nephews and friends.  

Visitation will be held at Drury Funeral Centre 519 Victoria St. E., Alliston on 
Wednesday, June 12 from 2-4 p.m. and 7-9 p.m. Funeral Mass will be held at St. Paul 
the Apostle Church 190 King St. S., Alliston on Thursday, June 13 at 10 a.m.  

If so desired memorial donations to Matthews House Hospice or the Canadian Cancer 
Society would be greatly appreciated.  

May he rest in eternal peace. 



Final Journey for  

Brother AURELE LEMIRE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In memory of Aurele Lemire 

July 5, 1939 - June 6, 2024 

Charter Member Council 9352 - Past Grand 

 



OUR DECEASED MEMBERS 
Paul BAROLET 

Rev. Father Christopher BENNETT 

Donald BERTRAND 
Peter BROWN    

Rev. Deacon Desmond CARROLL 
Jean CHARBONNEAU 

Michael COLE 

 Charles DONNELLY 

Louis FONTAINE 

Jean (John) GALLANT 

Charles HANCOCK 

Peter HARTE 

Austin HEAP 

Bert JESKY 

John KENNEDY 

Msgr Philip  KENNEDY   

Aurele LEMIRE 

Wayne MASON 

James McAULEY 

Terry McCAULEY 

Walter McCLOSKY 

James McPARLAN 

Albert MORAN 

Mel OXBY;    

Michael PARSONS;    

Ron RANDLES 

Geoffrey Allan ROCHARD 

Michael ROWETT 

Fergus SHEEHAN 

Lawrence SKELTON 

William  SKELTON 

Donald  SULKER 

Raul TARANCO   

Kent TAYLOR   

James VANDERVOORT 



         

 

 

 

OUR MEMBERS WHO ARE SICK  
Patrick St. ALMONT;  James PURVIS;  Skip LANGEVIN ; Ron GASTON;   David BINNS;  

Domenic GERONIMO; Carlo OSELLAME;  Jerome LENNON;   

 

 

 

 

 

FOR THE FAMILIES OF OUR COUNCIL MEMBERS WHO ARE SICK 
Linda LEMIRE, wife of Aurele Lemire  Father-in-law of Adam BORCZYK;  SHANE, nephew 
of Gonzalo De ROMANA;  Evelyn BERTRAND;  Catherine MUNDY;  Nancy LENNON  
wife of Jerome Lennon;  Lita  MERIDIANI  mother and mother-in-law of Silvo and Giovanna 
Meridiani; Jerry LENNON nephew of Jerome and Nancy Lennon;  Jenne Marie ROONEY, 
daughter of Ed Rooney;  Jerry KRAUSKOFM  cousin of Jerome Lennon; Suzane HAYES 
Mother of Patrick Hayes   

 

 

 

 

 

FAMILY MEMBERS WHO HAVE PASSED ON 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Knights of Columbus Rosary Schedule for Sunday,   

june 16 2024 

GLORIOUS MYSTERY 

                      Mike CROWLEY 

First Mystery       Brian SKELTON 

Second Mystery      Richard de FARIA 

 Third Mystery        Randy Van VUGHT 

Fourth Mystery           Gonzalo De RAMANA 

Fifth Mystery       Andrew KOKELJ 

                    Patrick HAYS,  

                         Neil ARSENAULT, 

                       William LYNCH,  

                        Bruce McCALLUM 

 



          D  I  R  E  C  T  O   R  S    2023  -  2024 

CHAPLAIN …..………………………….……………..Rev. Father N. EYULE 

PROGRAM DIRECTOR………………………………Randolph Van VUGHT 

FAITH DIRECTOR……………………………..……..Gonzalo De ROMANA 

LECTURER……………….………………………..…,.Bruce McCALLUM 

FAMILY DIRECTOR………………………………….Jose BURUCA 

SQUIRES/YOUTH……………………,…………....,...David BINNS 

VOCATION DIRECTOR………………………,……Michael CROWLEY 

COMMUNITY DIRECTOR ………………………...John BLACKLAWS 

LIFE DIRECTOR……….…………………………. ..Frank MacPHERSON 

NEWSLETTER/HEALTH SERVICES..……..….,. ..William LYNCH 

PUBLIC RELATIONS  ………… ……………….,,...Daniel McDEVITT 

MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR ………… …,……,…..Edward ROONEY 

RETENTION CHAIRMAN . …………………..….Andrew KOKELJ 

RECRUTMENT COMMITTEE ……………,……..George BOGAART 

RECRUTMENT COMMITTEE .…………..……...Randolph Van VUGHT 

MUFFIN SUNDAYS……………………………….. Frank MacPHERSON 

FREE THROW……………………………,……….Dick MAGUIRE 

FOURTH DEGREE………………………………..Bruce McCALLUM 

FUNERAL HELPERS……………………….….....Bruce McCALLUM 

POSTER CONTEST………………………….…...William LYNCH 

CHILDRENS CHRISTMAS PARTY……...….…Randy WALSH 

        …………...John BLACKLAWS 

INSURANCE PROGRAM…………,…………...Andrei DIAS 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


